Georges P. Vanier Junior High School Advisory Council

Meeting Minutes – December 13, 2022
Attendance:
Tim Simony, Principal
Sheila Lane, Chair/Parent
Tammy Murray, Vice Principal

Damion Pollard, Vice Principal

Gwen Butcher, Holland Road Parent Representative

Jacquie Cohen, Parent Representative
Erin Donahoe Irwin, Ash Lee Jefferson Parent Representative

Kelli MacDonald, Community Representative

Angela Rudderham, Waverley Memorial Parent Representative

Regrets: 

Lynne MacKinnon, Teacher Representative

Carolyn Meek, Administrative Assistant

Roberta Sullivan, Oldfield Parent Representative 

Heather Hopkins, Parent Representative

Kai Tilford and Megan Thompson, Grade 8 Student Representatives/GPVJH co-presidents
1. Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by Shelia Lane at 6:00 p.m.
2. Approval of Agenda: Moved by: Tammy Murray Seconded by: Damion Pollard
3. Introductions: There were no introductions at this time.
4. Approval of Minutes dated October 20, 2022
Moved by: Tammy Murray Seconded by: Damion Pollard
5. Business arising from the meeting minutes: 
There was no new business arising from the previous minutes. 
6. Principal’s Report
PowerSchool Issues: circulating information from PowerSchool to improve parent access
· Have the PowerSchool pamphlet and will release now that we are out of reporting period
· Challenges exist with updating lunch information on NutriSlice app, but now has updated information
Modular construction is still in progress:
· Extended fencing and a gate will be installed to limit access

· Window grated installed under HRCE direction

· Grade 6 lockers to be installed this weekend

· Anticipate upgraded washroom stalls in the modular over December break

· Working on school cameras system and paving

· Posts for 2 basketball nets have arrived

7. Student Representatives/ GPVJH co-presidents Report:
· There was no report at this time as the student reps were unable to attend. 
8. Finance
· There is funding for learning resources for all students (ideas: furniture, exercise equipment, learning resources
· Some things have been purchased and the school is working through prioritizing the money (required/replacing, and then refresh/renewed ideas)
· Discussed needing to navigate winder (e.g., snow clearing) for placing picnic tables on site
· Discussed the SAC Grant and Student Support Grant (to offset fundraising for student participation in things like field trips, teams, etc.)
· Discussed creating universal opportunities for families to identify needing support.
9. New Business
Front of School Lighting - Under the front of the school canopy, there are 2 spotlights in front of the school that are not operational. The entranceway is dark during evening events such as dances, parent-teacher, and information sessions. Mr. Simony has taken the issue to operations to assess and will report back when information is available. 
Agendas – Question: Pre-Covid the students were able to purchase paper agenda books through the school for tracking homework and projects.  Will the Agendas be available again for the 2022/23 school year? Discussion was held regarding the high cost of agendas. Student whom prefer paper agenda’s typically purchase one from the Dollar Store and will need to do so for the 2022/2023 school year. Many students use digital calendars. 

Google classrooms: Question: Have the students ever been taught how to use Google classroom and e-mail to track projects and class work.  Do they know when and how to delete an e-mail?  How to create folders for important information etc.?  Discussion was held that teachers explicitly teach students how to log on to their Google Classroom and how to use its features. Most students begin using GAFE (Google Apps For Education) in grades 2-3 or earlier in some cases. 
10. Adjournment – The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 p m.  
The next meeting will be February 23, 2023 at 6:00. If there is inclement weather, the meeting will be held via Zoom. 
